
Rev. and Mrs. Eugene Kierstead have taken up 

residence in Fredericton, N. B. Their address is 870 Char- 

lotte Street, c/o Mrs. Harry Lawson. Pastors interested 

in missionary meetings or having Brother Kierstead speak 

in their churches may write him directly or through the 

president of the Foreign Mission Board, Rev. B. C. Coch- 

rane, Fredericton, N. B. Most of Bro. Kierstead’s appoint- 

ments for the next four months must be on Sundays or 

for week-ends because of his attendance at University. 

Rev. Neil Rice has open dates for evangelistic 

campaigns in February and March. His home address is 

Lower Southampton, N. B.,, R. R. No. 2. 

Song Evangelist Paul Mullen will be at Syracuse, N. Y., 
Jan. 16-22, with the Church of the Nazarene and in Colby, 

Maine United Baptist Church Jan. 25-29. 

Rev. L. K. Mullen is at Beals, Maine, assisting Rev. 

G. A. Delong and our Church at Beals in special services. 

With meetings for calling of pastors a little more than 

a month away, it would be timely if much special prayer 
for these meetings and the decisions related to them. 

And we hope that response to the special Highway 
emphasis for January will be the best ever. What an 
encouragement it would be if every pastor would get be- 
hind an all-out effort for payment of all subscription 

arrears and the enlistment of many new subscribers! 

CAN THIS BE SAID OF YOU? 

The story is told of Gordon Maxwell, missionary to 
India, that he went to a Hindu teacher and asked him if he 
would teach him the language. The Hindu replied: 

“No, Sahib, I will not teach you my language. You would 

make me a Christian.” 

Gordon Maxwell replied, “You misunderstand me, I 

am simply asking you to teach me your language.” 

The Hindu replied again, “No, Sahib, I will not teach 
you. No man can live with you and not become a Christian.” 

—Selected 

Worship is not grand organs and beautiful vestments 

and lovely choirs. Worship is a heart in communion with 

God. It is to love God, which is an emotion. We seldom 

worship God one hour a Sunday, unless we also worship 

Him each day all day. Therefore, teaching worship is not 

teaching church words or church behavior, but helping 

a child to adore God and love God and speak with God on 

Thursday afternoon. 

The Christian Parents, Glen Ellyn, Illinois 

A man was standing in a telephone booth trying to 

converse, but he could not make out the message of the 

other party. He kept saying, “I can’t hear. I can’t hear!” 

The other man replied sharply, “If you'll close the door, 

you can hear!” The door of the telephone booth was not 
shut, and he could hear not only the man’s voice, but the 

street and store noise as well. The spiritual hearing of 

some of us is very poor because our doors, The Door of 

Attention, The Door of the Heart, have not been closed 
tightly. Man's voice and God’s voice have become mixed in 
our ears. We cannot distinguish between them. The 
trouble is partly with the door. If we will shut the door. 
we will be able to hear. —Selected 
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DEATHS 
Terry Lynn Stanton, three week old daughter of Mr. 

and Mrs. Spurgen Stanton of Tiddville, died in Digby 

Hospital, December 31, 1960. 

Scripture was read and prayer offered at the home 

by Lic. George A. Hopkins, with burial at East Ferry 

Cemetery. 

Mrs. Willard Saunders, of Fredericton, died suddenly 

on New Year's Day while visiting her daughter and son- 

in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Lynds, in Toronto, She was 

52 years of age. Mrs. Saunders had been teaching school 

during the first term of the 1960-61 school year, and had 

resigned because of ill health. Her passing was a great 

shock to loved ones and friends. Her husband predeceased 

her by less than fifteen months. 

Mrs. Saunders was the daughter of Mr. Robert Mec- 

George, and the late Mrs. McGeorge. Surviving besides 

the father, are, two daughters, Mrs. Walter Lynds, of 

Toronto, and Mrs. Harold McGray, of Fredericton; three 

sisters, Reta, Effie, (Mrs. S. Tucker), and Mildred, (Mrs. 

E. Wilcox); and three brothers, Rev. Hubert, Albert, and 

Warren. The funeral service was held at the R. B. Church, 

Fredericton, Jan. 5th., being conducted by Rev. B. C. 

Cochrane, assisted by Revs. Earl Jacques and N. E. 

Trafton. 

To all who mourn the loss of loved ones, we extend 

Christian sympathy. 

Mr. Claude H. Randall of Crystal, Me. went to be with 

the Lord January 3. He passed away at the Island Falls 

Hospital after a short illness. He was 63 years old. 

He is survived by his father, Charles Randall of 

Farmington; his widow, Mrs. Claribel (Willey) Randall, 

Crystal; a son, Roger, Houlton; two daughters, Mrs. Carol 

Porter, Island Falls, Me. and Mrs. Norman Gillman, Veazie, 

Me; two sisters, Mrs. Beryl Stanley, Farmington, and Mrs. 

Doris Dowing, Scarboro; five grandchildren and several 

nieces and nephews. 

Brother Randall was a faithful supporter of the Crystal 

Church and strongly upheld the doctrine of full salvation. 

Funeral service was held in the Crystal Reformed 

Baptist Church Thursday afternoon at 2 o’clock. The 

pastor, Rev. John F. McElhinney officiated. 

To the sorrowing we extend Christian sympathy. 

WEDDINGS 
Hudson-McMullin: On December 28, 1960 at the 

Reformed Baptist Church in Hartland, N. B. Lic. Gene 

Stanley Hudson and Cheryl Elizabeth McMullin R.N., were 

united in marriage. The double-ring ceremony was perform- 

ed by Rev. J. F. McElhinney assisted by Rev. J. A. Owens. 

At the conclusion of the ceremony Rev. J. A. Owens offered 

the prayer of dedication as the young Christian couple 

rededicated their lives to the Lord. 

Cleveland-McLellan: At the Reformed Baptist Church, 
Belvedere Me., Jan. 2, 1961 Ac/IC Daniel Carol Cleveland 
and Leona Louise McLellan, were united in marriage, The 
double-ring ceremony was performed by Rev. J. F. McElhin- 
ney. 

BORN 
To Rev. and Mrs. L. W. Corey, Dec. 13, 1960, a son, 

Geffrey Lawrence. 

HEAVEN 
A small girl one evening looked up wondering at the 

star-studded sky and exclaimed: “If the wrong side of 
heaven looks like this, what must the right side be like!” 

REMEMBER: BETHANY SUNDAY, FEB. 12 

The King’s Highway


